Minutes of the Board of Education of the FAYETTE R-III School District

April 16, 2018, 6:30 p.m.

Re-Organization and Regular Board Meeting

Open Session

Fayette High School Media Center

Board Members Present: Anderson, McSwain, Young, Gose
Absent: Howell, Schmidt, Jackman
Present: Superintendent, Tamara Kimball and Board Secretary, Trish Elliott

New Members present:  Matt Hudson and John Stroupe
President Gose called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
Adjourn Sine Die:   Anderson moved, McSwain seconded to adjourn sine die at 6:31 p.m. Motion passed 4-0.

Call to Order: Superintendent Kimball called the re-organization meeting of the Fayette R-III Board of Education to order. 
McSwain moved, Young seconded to accept the April 2018 election results.  Election results for Howard and Boone counties were certified as: Matt Hudson 497, John Stroupe 330, Joey Busker 292 and Jean Schmidt 238. With 2 seats available. Proposition K bond issue passed with 569 votes Yes and 165 votes No. (77.52% in favor) Motion passed 4-0.
Re-Organize The Board: 
Board Secretary, Trish Elliott, swore in new members Matt Hudson and John Stroupe.  

Election of Board Officers:  Anderson nominated Gary Gose for President of the Board, McSwain seconded. Nominations ceased. Vote was called for Gose as President. Motion was 6-0. Mr. Gose was sworn in as President.
Young nominated Eric McSwain for Vice President, Anderson seconded. Nominations ceased. Vote was called for McSwain as Vice President. Motion was 6-0. Mr. McSwain was sworn in as Vice-President. 
McSwain moved to re-appoint Jackie Besgrove as Acting Treasurer and Trish Elliott as Board Secretary. Anderson seconded the motion. Motion passed 6-0.
Committee Assignments:  The Board discussed committee assignments for the 2018-2019 school year. Committees are as follows:  Mary Ann Smith Scholarship- Young; MSBA Delegate- Howell; MSBA Alternate- Anderson; Policy Committee-Howell, McSwain and Anderson; School Facilities- Stroupe, Gose and McSwain; District Technology-McSwain, Gose and Young; Discipline Committee- Howell, Hudson and Anderson; Guidance Committee- Gose and Young; Parents as Teachers- Stroupe; Service Learning Advisor- Hudson; and A+ Advisor-Anderson and McSwain; Wellness-Anderson.  McSwain motioned to approve the committee assignments, Young seconded. Motion passed 6-0.
Spotlight: Mr. Pekkarinen and student Eli Houston presented on the HS Math-Coding class.  Eli showed some examples of his work.
Ms. Hussey presented an Interact Club proposal for an outside classroom at the high school as an alternative space for learning.  In order to build upon the idea the club would apply for grants.  Anderson moved to approve the principle of the outside classroom pending grant funds.  McSwain seconded. Motion passed 6-0.
Student Representatives to the Board, Clara Asher and Jessamin McSwain shared on the many activities of the season.  Prom had a great turnout, baseball, golf and track seasons are in full swing.  The softball team held its 2nd annual Mouse Race fundraiser, with great success. Student Council recently elected officers and is now looking for class representatives. Fayette hosted the Class 2 District 9 Scholar Bowl Tournament. Fayette Spanish students had four prize winning films at the 11th Annual Student Foreign Language Film Festival on April 6th. The Marching Band is practicing and everyone is excited for the trip to Washington D.C. in May.
Approve Of Consent Agenda: McSwain moved to approve the consent agenda, Young seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0.  

Principal Reports: Daly Elementary Principal, Mrs. Huster reported attendance of 339 in grades PreK-5 with 86% in attendance 90% of the time in March. Preparations are being made for the upcoming MAP tests.  A site visit was conducted by the statewide Professional Learning Communities team to access the implementation of PLC process at Daly.  This is the end of the third year in the PLC process. Students were presented awards for Trustworthiness and academic awards for most improved at the recent Falcon Fest. Preschool and Kindergarten screenings took place in late March and early April. The Missouri Conservation Department and the HoCo Soil & Water Conservation District presented trees to the 4th grade students and led them in a tree identification game and activity for Arbor Day.
Clark Middle School Principal, Mr. Doolin reported an enrollment of 133 for grades 6-8 with 72.1% in attendance 90% of the time. DRC Insight Online assessments are being used as practice runs for MAP testing.  This program allows practice in ELA, Math and Science. Mr. Doolin shared a CMS lesson plan on a Model Congress. This project uses 5 class periods to complete.  Each of the two social studies classes act as a house of Congress. Students write bills, debate on other bills and vote on the bills presented before the class.
Fayette High School Principal, Mr. Tray reported the current enrollment to be 172 students with a monthly attendance average of 93.77%. Mr. Tray offered an update on the changes to 8th hour. Since January students have had the option to sign up for different 8th hour class offerings in addition to the Voluntary Study Hall. Students have been very positive about the variety of class offerings. Mandatory Academic Study Hall (MASH) is held for those students with two D’s or an F at grade check. Spring sport teams have had many rain and weather cancellations. CMU Service Day was April 5. The high school gym bleachers were cleaned, along with cafeteria tables with the help of those volunteers.

Curriculum Report: Preparations for the upcoming MAP tests are gearing up. Final schedule adjustments, technology updates and training has been completed. She and Mrs. Hough have aligned the 6-8 grade science courses to the new Missouri Learning Standards. Those standards will be assessed for the first time on the MAP test in the spring of 2019, so this year the MAP test for science is a field test. Documentation has been submitted to DESE for review for the final phase of tiered monitoring for Federal Programs. Review feedback is expected in early May.
Superintendent’s Report: Superintendent Kimball welcomed new board members, Matt Hudson and John Stroupe. A meeting was set to share upcoming training opportunities, a School Finance 101 course, as well as other board member information to help with transitioning into the position.  She reported test preparation is underway for the MAP and EOC testing. K12itc has been working to ensure all district computers are “test-ready” as there is a new vendor platform that had to be in place state-wide in order to give these assessments. The Bond Issue passed with 78% of the votes cast in favor – 569 to 165.  This shows the community continues to support its school district. Board President Gose had offered the idea of inviting local law enforcement to come in once a week or a couple times a month to have lunch in the cafeteria with our students.  This would help to build on the relationship the school has with our law enforcement. On April 12 Chief Oswald had lunch at the high school and Sergeant Powell joined students at the middle school.  CMU Service Day brought many volunteers to our district.  They washed buses, scrubbed bleachers, cleaned cafeteria tables, picked up trash, weeded the school garden, etc.  The summer maintenance project list is being compiled. Budget preparation is in its final stage and a preliminary 2018-2019 budget will be brought to the board in May. We are in the preparation stage of the Bond process. It should be ready to go out for bid in the next few weeks.
MSBA Board report was viewed. 
New Business- Discussion/Action Items: 
Superintendent Kimball recommended approval of the Course Description and Learning Goals for grades 6-8 Science Curriculum. McSwain moved to approve as recommended, Young seconded. Motion passed 6-0.
The CSIP Review (5 year plan) was presented for discussion. Items determined to be completed were highlighted in gray and those that are in place and are ongoing practice were highlighted in yellow. Anderson moved to approve the CSIP Plan Review as presented, McSwain seconded. Motion passed 6-0. 
Superintendent Kimball recommended approval of the 2018-2019 Course List for Clark Middle School. Anderson moved to approve as recommended, Young seconded. Motion passed 6-0. 
Old Business:  
* Fayette will host the MSBA Spring Regional Meeting on Tuesday, April 17th The program will
   be Sharing District Practices. Dr. Kimball will be presenting Lessons Learned from the
   District’s Lawsuit. The Fulton and Southern Boone districts will also present.
* Board Awards and HS Academic Awards will be take place on Wednesday, April 25th at 7 p.m. 
   at FHS
* MSBA Leadership Summit will be held June 2-4 at TanTarA.  Mr. Anderson will be awarded 

   Advanced Board Member Certification, Mr. Gose and Mr. McSwain will be awarded Master
   Board Member Certification at the awards luncheon on Saturday, June 2nd.
* With attendance at the Spring Regional meeting our Board of Education will have met all the

    requirements for the Governance Team Award.

Adjourn To Closed Session

Young motioned, McSwain seconded, to go into closed session according to Section 610.021 (3) (13) of the Revised Statutes of Missouri for the purpose of discussing student records, and hiring, firing, discipline, or promoting of personnel employed by the Fayette R-III School District. Voice vote was taken with the following vote: Mr. Anderson yes, Mr. Stroupe yes, Mr. McSwain yes, Mr. Gose yes, Mrs. Young yes, and Mr. Hudson yes.  Motion passed 6-0.  Meeting adjourned to closed session at 7:35 p.m.
Motion to Adjourn 

McSwain motioned, Young seconded to adjourn Closed Session. Voice vote was taken with the following vote: Mr. Anderson yes, Mr. Stroupe yes, Mr. McSwain yes, Mr. Gose yes, Mrs. Young yes, and Mr. Hudson yes.  Motion passed 6-0. Closed session adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
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